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Memorandum
TO:

[Name removed], OSD. OHRM; 

[Name removed] Montreal, SCBD/UNEP.

CC:              
[Name removed] OHRM.

[Name removed, HRMS.

      

[Names removed], 

DATE: 
29 November 2004

FROM:
John SCOTT
Subject:
Request for Recognition of my same sex partnership/relationship 

Re: Administrative Memo ST/SGB/2004/4 (which came into force on 1st February 2004) and replacement Administrative Memo ST/SGB/2004/13 (which came into force on 1st October 2004).

In March of 2004, I first wrote to OHMR to seek recognition of my long -term relationship, under Administrative Memo ST/SGB/2004/4, which came into force 1st February 2004.  To date I have not received a response.  On the 5th October 2004, I was transferred to the SCBD/UNEP (under UNON) without the resolution of my original request.  I am now writing to follow-up my first request and to make a second official request under the new Administrative Memo ST/SGB/2004/13 (which came into force on 1st October 2004) for the recognition of my relationship (and my partners dependant spouse/partner status); to both my previous and current offices.



The Secretary-General’s Bulletin ST/SGB/2004/4 on family status for purposes of United 

Nations entitlements, which came into force on 1 February 2004 and recognized both same-

gender marriages and same-gender domestic partnerships in the UN Secretariat, has now been

replaced by ST/SGB/2004/13 on personal status for purposes of United Nations entitlements,

which came into force on 1 October (see text below) .  Although the original wording has 

changed in response to a request from the General Assembly the original policy has not.

Therefore, I am officially seeking recognition of my long term same sex relationship by the UN OHRM and SCBD/UNEP, UNON.  My name is John Gordon SCOTT and my partner’s name is Darryl John Ah Kee and we have been in our relationship since 26th January 1994 (11 years).  We are both Australian citizens and in our own country enjoy a range of rights under State and Federal laws pertaining to us as a defacto couple.  As a previous employee of the Commonwealth Public Service, I received full recognition of my relationship in terms of spousal benefits.  International diplomatic staff (of Australia), also receive full recognition of benefits for both heterosexual and homosexual staff and their partners.  


I have attached statements attesting to our relationship from close family friends who have known us as a couple for a long time (more than 10 years).  They include [names withheld] 

Please contact me should you require any further information.  I thank for your kind attention to this matter.   

Best regards,

John SCOTT
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